Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 4, 2016
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 4, 2016 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen, Jeff Fogleman, and Steve Lineberry
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Mayor Boggs swore in Toby Harrison as the town’s Police Chief and John James Joseph II as the town’s Fire Chief.

Consent Agenda

7:06 pm

The Council considered approval of minutes from the December 7, 2015 regular meeting.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.

Public Hearing
7:06 pm

The Town Council held a Public Hearing to consider the following change to the Town’s Code of Ordinances: To repeal Title XI: Business Regulations Chapter 110 Business Licensing.
Manager Earp briefed the Council and the public on the reason for the proposed repeal of the business license ordinance. This Town Ordinance is no longer enforceable due to changes brought about with the passage of Session Law 2014-3, House Bill 1050 by North Carolina State Legislature. The state law eliminates nearly all city and county privilege license taxes for tax years beginning on or after July 1, 2015. 
The Mayor opened the public hearing. Non members of the public chose to speak. The Mayor closed the public hearing.

7:08 pm

The Mayor called for a brief recess to allow the new Chiefs and their families photo opportunities.

7:17 pm

The Mayor called the meeting back to order.
New Business

7:17 pm
The Council considered repealing Title XI: Business Regulations Chapter 110 Business Licensing from the Town’s Code of Ordinances.
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to repeal Title XI: Business Regulations Chapter 110 Business Licensing from the Town’s Code of Ordinances. Motion carried 5-0.

7:19 pm 
The Council discussed a plan to have a vendor present to council the results of the recently completed Brewery Feasibility Study.
Council set a Special Called Meeting on Tuesday, January 26, 2016 at 6:00pm in the Council Chambers at Town Hall in order to receive the final report presentation from Creative EDC on the completed Brewery Feasibility Study.
7:23 pm

The Council considered a proposal to amend the current Civic Center policy and fee schedule.
Manager Earp presented the Council with a  request from Public Services Director Randall King to amend the way the Civic Center is currently rented and the fee schedule for the center in lieu of an increasing number of rentals that are not following the contractual rules. Following considerable discussion, Council directed Manager Earp to make sure appropriate signage is put up at the Civic Center. Additionally, Council asked Manager Earp to come back to Council with a proposed amended policy and fee schedule. The discussion was then tabled by consensus.
7:44 pm
Manager’s Update

· Financial Update
· Sewer expenditures are up significantly due to very rainy weather.

· The Lang Street Outfall had a 40,000 gallon spill due to a blockage in the outfall line. All required mitigation and reporting has been or is in the process of being completed.

· The Main Street Sidewalk Project is out for bid.

· The Lang Street pump station numbers are running higher than normal and staff is looking for possible problems in conjunction with the City of Graham.

· The Town will be working on storm water projects at Hope Baptist Church, on Keck Road, and on Hill Street.

· Staff is waiting on word from Mitchell Roofing regarding the scheduling of the Town Hall roof repair.
· The new website for the Town will be up and running by the end of January.

· The Town has hired two new fulltime firefighters, Taylor Flood and Tyler Franklin.

· The police department is working on in house promotions and hiring of new staff to fill a vacant position.
7:55pm

Announcements
The Mayor would like someone from the County to come speak to the Council regarding the plans for the new animal shelter. 
Councilmember Lineberry would like the Council to add to the next agenda a discussion considering inviting retirees to Town functions, i.e. the Town Christmas Party.
7:59 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




